
 

PLEASE NOTE: Not all of the above items may necessarily be acted on and individual items may be acted on out of order.  In accordance with RSMo. Section 610.021, the Board of Aldermen may vote to go into 
Executive Session during this meeting to discuss matters of litigation, legal actions, and communications from the City Attorney, personnel matters, employee information and real estate discussions.  In order to 
accommodate all persons wishing to attend this meeting, the Board of Aldermen may vote to adjourn this meeting and continue it at the St. Ann Community Center, #1 Community Center, Dr. St. Ann, MO 63074. 
 
 
 
   
Posted: 1-23-2015 @ 5:00PM 
 

 
BOARD OF ALDERMEN COMMITTEE MEETING 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN CHAMBERS 
10405 ST. CHARLES ROCK ROAD 

ST. ANN, MISSOURI, 63074 
January 26, 2015 @ 6:30PM 

 
COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA 

 
1. Call to Order  
 
2. Roll Call 
 
3. Items from the Chief of Police 
 a. Inmate Food Preparation 
 b. Police Holiday Compensation 
    
4. Items from the City Administrator\City Clerk 

a.  Community Center Fitness Equipment  
 b. Jail Dryer Replacement  
 c. Communication Tower Lease Extension 
 d. Request For Streetlight 
 e. Edmundson Dispatch\Prisoner Housing Contract Renewal 
 f. DWI Trailer Grant 
 g.   December Financial Report  
 
5. Items from Mayor& Board of Aldermen 
 a. Alderman Sparks & Mayor Corcoran – City Auto Stickers 
 b. Alderman Sparks & Mayor Corcoran  - Rental Property 

Inspections 
 c. Mayor Corcoran – RV Storage 
  
6. Adjournment



 
 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 3a & b. 
 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  January 26, 2015 
 
RE:  Items from the Chief of Police 
 
Aaron would like to discuss inmate food preparation and holiday pay compensation. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/City Clerk



 
Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4a 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  January 26, 2015 
 
RE:  Community Center Fitness Equipment 
 
With the Community Center soon to be vacated for the renovation, we would like to go enter into 
a new lease for the new cardio equipment for the renovated center.  This will allow us to have 
the vendor remove the old equipment.  We would not take delivery or incur lease payments until 
the renovations are complete.  Attached is a memo from Tim regarding this issue.  
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk















 
Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4b 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  January 26, 2015 
 
RE:  Jail Dryer Replacement 
 
The clothes dryer in the jail has worn out.  We are recommending that we replace it with an 
industrial laundry mat type unit.  Quotes from to vendors of these types of units are attached.  
We are recommending that we go with the unit from S.Q.S Incorporated for $4,470 as it is the 
least expensive of the two quotes. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk













 
Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4c 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  January 26, 2015 
 
RE:  Communication Tower Lease Extension 
 
Attached, is a memo from Shawn regarding this issue. 
   
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk



 

Department of Public Services  
Memorandum 

To: 
 

Matt Conley, City Administrator 

CC: 
 

Mayor & Board of Aldermen 

From: 
 

Shawn Seymour, Director of Public Services 

Date: 
 

January 22, 2015 

RE: American Tower Lease Extension Agreement 
 
 
American Tower has submitted a request for a lease extension for the use of land behind City Hall for the 
purpose of the placement of a cellular telephone tower.  The current lease was executed in 1997 and 
proposed to run for five (5) five (5) year terms, to expire in 2022.  American Tower requests to extend the 
lease an additional eight (8) five (5) year terms, extending the lease until 2062.  No other changes are 
proposed by American Tower and the City will continue to receive lease payments as originally structured. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.  



 
Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4d 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  January 26, 2015 
 
RE:  Request For Streetlight 
 
Attached, is an email from a resident requesting the City add a streetlight. 
   
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk
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Matt Conley

From: Schrader, Karen (x1357) <SchraderK@dierbergs.com>
Sent: Thursday, January 15, 2015 1:07 PM
To: Rick Crabtree; Mike Corcoran; Matt Conley
Subject: dusk to dawn light - pole @ 10590 Farview
Attachments: Ameren Missouri Dusk-to-Dawn Ltg Inquiries rev Jan 2013.doc

Good afternoon, 
 
Being an avid walker of my dog, Sam and along with several other dog walkers in the 
neighborhood, I would like to request a light be installed at the pole located at 10590 Farview 
Ave. 
 
It is the only massive dark area on the street.  With it being a very well-traveled street, I find 
that particular spot to be a bit dangerous.  Last evening was a prime example.  Someone who 
apparently was not familiar with the area was using a spot light to find an address (I’m 
assuming).  He was not doing the speed limit and was driving erratically.  Another neighbor and 
I were out walking our dogs at approximately 6:15 and witnessed this.  As you know I have a 
flashlight and use caution when walking.  This person could have easily hit both my neighbor 
and I and thought nothing of it as he sped down Farview towards Ashby.   
 
In the warmer months it gets a little more risky as there is a lot more foot travel with families 
and strollers along with joggers and more dog walkers in the twilight hours.  I feel this lamp 
would illuminate the area and make a great difference in those driving through it.  It would also 
help drivers to see our neighborhood ‘creatures’ that cross there in the dark.   
 
I have attached the information I received from Ameren and hope that you will take this into 
consideration before the warmer months approach.  Feel free to contact me.  I’d appreciate you 
letting me know your thoughts.  You know where I’m at!   
 
Thank you in advance, 
 

Karen R. Schrader 
10650 Farview Avenue, St. Ann, MO 

 
From: luv2escape [mailto:luv2escape@att.net]  
Sent: Thursday, January 15, 2015 12:44 PM 
To: Schrader, Karen (x1357) 
Subject: Fwd: RE: Question/Comment From Ameren.Com User of inquiry type: Other 
 
 
Sent from my T-Mobile 4G Android device 
 
-------- Original Message -------- 
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Subject: RE: Question/Comment From Ameren.Com User of inquiry type: Other 
From: ConstructionHotline <ServiceRequests@ameren.com> 
To: "'luv2escape@att.net'" <luv2escape@att.net> 
CC:  

DUSK TO DAWN LIGHT PAMPLET ATTACHED.  PLEASE CALL CONSTRUCTION HOTLINE AT 866‐992‐6619 TO ISSUE AN 
ORDER.  

  

  

From: MyHomeAmerenMISSOURI  
Sent: Thursday, January 15, 2015 12:10 PM 
To: ConstructionHotline 
Subject: FW: Question/Comment From Ameren.Com User of inquiry type: Other 

  

  

  

: eCustomer Service :  T 800.552.7583  : :  Ameren Missouri   

  

From: luv2escape@att.net [mailto:luv2escape@att.net]  
Sent: Thursday, January 15, 2015 12:07 PM 
To: MyHomeAmerenMISSOURI 
Subject: Question/Comment From Ameren.Com User of inquiry type: Other 

  

An Ameren.com user has submitted a 'Contact Us' question, comment, or inquiry on Other to Ameren Missouri. 

Account Type:  Non Account  

User Name:  Karen Schrader 

Email Address:  luv2escape@att.net 

Phone Number:  314.574.8538 

Account Name:   

Street Address:   

Ameren 
Company:  Ameren Missouri  

Question, 
Comment, or 
Inquiry:  

We would like to get a light put on the pole located at 10590 Farview Avenue, St. Ann, MO. This 
would enhance the area visually and be much more safe. There are a number of us that walk dogs 
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all year long. Plus in warmer months, families out with strollers, joggers, etc. All of this occurs day 
and night. Please advise on how this can ge be done. Thank you 

  

The information contained in this message may be privileged and/or confidential and protected from disclosure. 
If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or an employee or agent responsible for delivering 
this message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of 
this communication is strictly prohibited. Note that any views or opinions presented in this message are solely 
those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Ameren. All e-mails are subject to monitoring and 
archival. Finally, the recipient should check this message and any attachments for the presence of viruses. 
Ameren accepts no liability for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this e-mail. If you have received 
this in error, please notify the sender immediately by replying to the message and deleting the material from any 
computer. Ameren Corporation  



 
Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4e 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  January 26, 2015 
 
RE:  Edmundson Dispatch\Prisoner Housing Contract 
 
We need to renew the contract with Edmundson for 2015.  Since we adjusted the rate last year, 
I believe that the rate for 2015 should remain the same at $49,000. 
   
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk



 
Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 4f 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  January 26, 2015 
 
RE:  DWI Trailer Grant 
 
We have received a $3,375 grant from MODOT to put towards the purchase of a $5,125 trailer 
for equipment for DWI Checkpoints.  Our portion of the trailer can come from the Drug Forfeiture 
Account. 
   
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk































































 
Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 3g 

 
 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  January 26, 2015 
 
RE:  December Financial Report  
 
The Financial Report is attached.   

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk 
 
 

 



PUBLIC SERVICES MONTHLY REPORT

2014

NAME JAN FEB MARCH APRIL MAY JUNE JULY AUG SEPT OCT NOV DEC TOTALS

Animal Tags Issued 95 94 143 346 331 311 65 54 60 45 40 46 1630

Building Permit Inspections 13 11 15 29 21 30 45 34 29 27 17 19 290

Santa Ana Inspections 190 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 191

Building Permits Issued 18 18 27 26 54 37 36 18 31 37 9 15 326

Complaint Inspection 81 49 109 120 223 136 139 97 428 188 130 45 1745

Complaints- City Hall Received 9 9 18 22 54 30 40 20 31 18 8 5 264

Excavating Permits Issued 2 1 3 39 3 2 9 0 5 26 2 0 92

Grass/Debris Removal 0 0 1 1 50 54 38 45 16 36 1 0 242

Lien Report 28 28 29 26 37 41 45 45 51 50 46 40 466

New Business Inspections 2 2 4 2 1 2 0 2 12 4 2 40 73

Occupancy Inspections 123 74 131 104 60 106 103 104 74 96 68 112 1155

Occupancy Re-Inspections 56 35 58 57 41 39 49 32 27 394

Occupancy Permits Issued 111 79 77 115 66 77 89 95 75 85 53 83 1005

Bad Animal Hearing 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 1

Letters Sent - Electric 17 7 17 16 13 16 16 17 17 12 0 26 174
















































































